
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 14, 2016 

 

A meeting of the Traffic Commission was held at 1:00 p.m. on Wednesday, 

April 13, 2016 in the E.O.C. at Milton Police Headquarters. 

The following members were in attendance: 

 

 Richard G. Wells, Jr., Chief of Police 

 Joseph Lynch, DPW Director 

 Mark L. Alba, Traffic and Safety Officer 

 William B. Clark, Jr., Planning Director 

 John Thompson, Town Engineer 

 

John Grant, Fire Chief, and William Ritchie, Director of Consolidated 

Facilities, were unable to attend.  Also in attendance were the 

individuals on the attached sign-in sheet. 

 

Amendments to the Traffic Rules and Orders 

 

Article V, Section 1 

 

Walnut Street – to remove the “No Parking” signs on Walnut Street at 

the intersection of Reedsdale Road. 

 

Article V, Section 7B 

 

Church Street – to designate the parking spaces on the odd numbered 

side of Church Street between Church Place northerly to the “No 

Parking Here To Corner” sign at Adams Street as “2 Hour Parking” 

(amends the “2 Hour” designation between Duggan Lane and the “No 

Parking Here To Corner” sign which was voted at the January 21, 2016 

Traffic Commission meeting). 

 

Article V, Section 7E 

 

Andrews Road – to install “30 Minute” parking restrictions the full 

length of Andrews Road on both sides of the street. 

 

Article V, Section 7F 

 

Adams Street – to designate the last two parking spaces on the even 

numbered side of Adams Street before Adams Court as “15 Minute Parking 

5-9 p.m.”  



 

Discussion Items 

 

Central Avenue – recommendation to install a new “Handicap” parking 

space on Brook Hill Road, first space in from Eliot Street. 

 

Howe Street and Franklin Street – recommendation to install 

crosswalks at all four of the “STOP” signs at this intersection.  

 

St. Mary of the Hills School – recommendation to create a “School Zone” 

on Brook Road for the benefit of St. Mary of the Hills School based 

on the prescribed limits of the warrant (includes painting “SCHOOL” 

on each approaching side of Brook Road; posted “20 mph” signs and 

advanced warning signs).  Chief Wells abstained from the vote. 

 

Waldeck Road – deferred at this time. 

 

Discussion with Joe Sloan regarding use of the parking lot of the East 

Congregational Church on Granite Place; traffic safety on Truman 

Highway and Brush Hill Road.  Chief Wells will invite DCR 

representative to attend next Traffic Commission meeting to address 

pedestrian crossings to the bike path along Truman Highway and Brush 

Hill Road. 

 

Explore unregulated parking spaces on Mechanic Street between Adams 

Street and the parking lot exit on the right side of the street, as 

well as several spaces on Granite Place. 

 

 

 

Respectfully, 

The Traffic Commission 

 


